
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
April 2025 

Dear Churches and Praying Friends,                                                                       

"...follow thou me" (John 21:22) 

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, who loved us and washed us from our sins in his 

own blood. The salvation that our Lord has provided for us is the greatest thing in his life.  He's 

the best thing that ever happened to me.  I'm glad, though, that He didn't only love me for one 

day, but every day.  On my worst days he loves me just as well as he does on my best days.  

One manifestation of his love toward is the calling into his service.  April marks the thirtieth year 

of our service on the mission field.  It has been his grace that has kept us here.  What a privilege 

it is to spend our days traveling to the poor villages here and preaching the Bible! 

This year we're doing about the same thing we've done for the past several years. Again, we've 

distributed flour and oil this year, over seventy tons. People here again have testified that in the 

late winter, just when their old store of flour finished, we brought one hundred pounds of flour.  

The Lord always does things at the right time. 

Each week I go to villages and gather up the believers, most of them elderly, and have church.  

My dad used to visit a nursing home every Sunday afternoon to gather up the older folks for a 

church service.  There's plenty of older people here who are thankful to have someone care 

enough to come get them every week for church. 

We are always bound to thank God for our national pastors here who have faithfully served the 

Lord in village house churches for these many years.  Recently, Pastor Demir finished his course.  

Up until the time he died, he was going to eleven villages.  I'm sure several of his church 

members had gone on ahead and were waiting for him on the other shore.  For the time being 

missionary Matt Welch is caring for his churches.  Pray that the Lord would call more labourers 

into his harvest. 

Lord willing, we will be returning to the states for a furlough this summer.  We look forward to 

seeing as many of you as we can during our stay.  Our son, Isaac, is graduating from Landmark 

Baptist College in Haines City, Florida.  We appreciate his desire to serve the Lord and his 

dedication to his studies.  Please pray for the Lord's direction for his life. 

In Christ, 

Zachary LeFevre 
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“...speaking the truth in love…” 
 Eph. 4:15 

“...thy word 
is truth.” 
   Jn 17:17 
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